

Crime, Policing and Fire Group Tel: 020 7035 4848 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

Fax: 020 7035 4745 www.gov.uk/home-office

Peter Danby request-398055-25963be2@whatdotheyknow.com

12 April 2017

FOI Reference: 43363

Dear Mr Danby,

Thank you for your e-mail of 29 March 2017.

Section 8(1)(c) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 requires that a request for information must describe the information requested. As it stands, your e-mail does not do this in a way which enables us to identify the information and assess whether we hold it. We are therefore refusing your request because it does not meet the requirements for a request for information under the Act.

You have asked for an explanation of policy on police recruitment, criminal records checks relating to people who have previously lived outside of the UK and blitzed countries. Policy questions of this type may be sent to the Home Office at the following address:

Direct Communications Unit 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

Or via email to: public.enquiries@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

M. Wilson **Public Protection Unit**

